
 
Minutes 

 
College of Education Faculty/Staff Meeting 

Friday, April 25, 2014 9:30a.m. – 10:50a.m.   

Goudes Lecture Hall ~ COED 010 

 

Attendees:  Lyndon Abrams, Lynn Ahlgrim-Delzell, Kelly Anderson, Mary Jo Anderson, Leigh 

Ausband, Joshua Avery, Lonnie Bateman, Cynthia Baughan, Ian Binns, James Bird, Belma 

Blanco, Latricia Boone, Joyce Brigman, Diane Browder, Jamie Brown, Gloria Campbell-

Whatley, Marvin Chapman, Ed Conway, Vivian Correa, Rosslyn Crandell, Micki Crowder, John 

Culbreth, Diana Dagenhart, Mark D’Amico, Laurie DeBlock, Myra Dietz, Sandra Dika,  David 

Dunaway, Tarra Ellis, Pam Erickson, Tom Fisher, Paul Fitchett, Claudia Flowers, Lindsay 

Flynn, Joyce Frazier, Susan Furr, Crystal Glover, Kathie Goldman, Amy Good, Michael Green,  

Dawson Hancock, Hank Harris, Jennifer Hathaway, Misty Hathcock, Tina Heafner, Janice 

Hinson, Charles Hughes, Charles Hutchison, Jeanneine Jones, Do-Hong Kim, Scott Kissau, 

Brian Kissel, Kristine Kohl, Lan Kolano, Joan Lachance, Danelle Lee, Chance Lewis, Jae Hoon 

Lim,  Ya-yu Lo, Chrislyn Luce, Alan Mabe, Victor Mack, Amanda Macon,  Michael Matthews, 

Melinda McCabe, Ellen McIntyre, Brenda McMahon, Lisa Merriweather,  Erin Miller, Debra 

Morris, Bonnie Morton, Bethany Myers, Christopher O'Brien, Amy Palmer, Sejal Parikh, 

Jennifer Parker, Kevin Parsons, Teresa Petty, Phyllis Post, Mike Putman, Susan Rebich, Bob 

Rickelman, Tracy Rock, Tim Rogers, Lee Sherry, Rebecca Shore, Brad Smith, Tehia Starker, 

Cynthia Stasiewski, Michelle Stephan, Emily Stephenson-Green, David Test, Laura Veach, Jean 

Vintinner, Shawnee Wakeman, Chuang Wang, Greg Wiggan, Patricia Wilkins, Charles Wood, 

Karen Wood, Wendy Wood. 

 
 

1. Call to Order  

 Approval of Minutes 3-14-14 – Myra Dietz made the motion that the minutes be    

approved. Drew Polly seconded the motion. Minutes were approved by common consent. 

 The Dean reminded everyone to sign in at the entrance. 

 

 

2. Announcements 

 Introduction of Bridget Stipicevic, Administrative Support, OFE  

 Joyce Frazier introduced Bridget.  

 Introduction of Belma Blanco, Office Manager, REEL  

 Jan Hinson introduced Belma. 

 edTPA Retreat, May 15 & 16 ~ Tina Heafner 

Tina encouraged faculty to register and attend the retreat. For more information please 

contact Laura Hart. 

 Date of first 2014-15 College Faculty/Staff Meeting ~ Friday, August 22
nd

  

Please mark your calendars for the first faculty meeting of the new academic year. More 

dates to be announced. 

 Hold the Date ~ 2
nd

 Annual College of Education Picnic – Friday, September 12 

The picnic will be held rain or shine on September 12, 2014.  

 Chance Lewis, CRC Chair, announced that a survey will be sent out regarding the        

reviews for the dean and the associate deans. Please respond to this important request.  



Chance also invited faculty to attend the International Conference on Urban Education 

on Nov. 6-8 in Montego Bay, Jamaica. 

 

 

3. Faculty Council Update ~ Mike Putman 

Mike informed faculty that an ad hoc committee has been formed to review the work load policy. 

This work will start in fall.  The committee will be co-chaired by Diane Browder and Bob 

Rickelman.  

Mike also provided an update on the annual report document. The updated document which will 

include diversity has been added to Part V under Additional Information. It will be on the college 

website with links to help you complete the report. 

 He also thanked the members of the faculty council for their important work this year.   

 

 

4. Celebrations !!! 

 

Awards ~ 

 2014 Teaching Fellows Award for Excellence in Undergraduate Teaching 

Misty Hathcock and Lindsey Leach, Senior Teaching Fellow presented this year’s award 

to Dr. Jennifer Hathaway. This award is from the Teaching Fellow students and 

recognizes a special teacher. A plaque was presented to Jennifer. 

 

 2014 Faculty Award for Sustained Service to Public Schools 

This award for a full-time faculty member who provides exceptional support to 

surrounding NC public schools was presented by Drew Polly to Paul Fitchett. Paul 

received a plaque and will receive a stipend. 

 

 2014 College of Education Faculty Diversity Award 

Victor Mack presented this year’s Diversity Award to Adriana Medina for her deep 

commitment to diversity. Jan Hinson accepted the plaque on her behalf. Adriana will also 

receive a stipend. 

 

 2014 College of Education Award for Excellence in Research 

This award for outstanding data-based journal article published within the last year was 

presented by Lyndon Abrams to Mark D’Amico, Sandra Dika and Bob Algozzine (not 

present). They each received a plaque and will receive a stipend. 

 

 2014 College of Education Award for Excellence in Teaching 

This award recognizes outstanding teaching in the college was presented by Lyndon 

Abrams to Teresa Petty. Teresa received a plaque and will receive a stipend which is 

funded by the Board of Governors. 

 

 2014 EPA Staff Employee of the Year 

This award which is being presented for the first time this year to an outstanding EPA 

Staff member was presented by Misty Hathcock to Bethany Myers.  

 

 2014 SPA Staff Employee of the Year 

This award which is also being presented for the first time this year to an outstanding 

SPA Staff member was presented by Misty Hathcock to Amy Palmer. 

 

 

 



  Retirements ~ 

 

 Lee Sherry  

Ellen acknowledged the retirement of Dr. Lee Sherry, Chair of Special Education and 

Child Development who has worked in the college since 2007. He was presented with a 

gift from the college. 

 Leigh Ausband  

Jan Hinson acknowledged the retirement of Dr. Leigh Ausband, Clinical Assistant 

Professor in the Department of Reading and Elementary Education. Leigh received a gift 

from the college. 

 Myra Dietz  

Joyce Frazier acknowledged the retirement of Myra Dietz, Lecturer and Supervisor of 

Student Teachers in the Office of Field Experiences. Myra also received a gift from the 

college. 

 Ellen acknowledged and thanked Jan Hinson. Jan will be entering Phased Retirement 

July 1. 

 Ellen also acknowledged Warren DiBiase for his work as chair. Warren will be stepping 

down into a faculty position.  

 

 

5. State of the College Address ~ Ellen 

Ellen provided the faculty with a summary of all that she has done this first year and her 

observations. She spoke about all the meetings she attended and how she gathered the 

information from listening lunches and program meetings. She spoke about issues and needs and 

the work for next year. She wished everyone a good end to the semester and a good summer. 

 

 

6. Other business 

Ellen conducted a brief survey about the college using clickers which are a great tool that can be 

incorporated in your class.  

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 

 

 

 

Next College Meeting:  Friday, August 22, 2014 


